 CANYON LAKE FOREST POA – May 16, 2024
 MEETING MINUTES
Board Members in Attendance- President Monica Orms, Treasurer Melissa White, Secretary Pam Rabke, Pool Director Debbie Hardy.  (Quorum established).    
Members Attending:  8 signed in (not including Board members).  Meeting was called to order by President at 7:01 pm.
April 18, 2024 Meeting Minutes: Copies were available and had been posted to the webpage.  Secretary made motion to approve as presented, second by President.  Minutes approved.
OFFICER/DIRECTOR/COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS:
POOL:  Pool scheduled to open Tuesday, May 21. 
BUILDING & COMPLIANCE (Architectural Control Committee): The President presented two requests for approval: 
· Lot 672, CLF2 (Westview Court): New Construction: meets all requirements, septic permit submitted. No variances sought. 
· Lot 351, CLF1 (corner of Westview/Rustler): Variance requested – owner has asked for a 15 ft variance in order to build at highest point.  Variance sought from POA before moving forward for County approval. 
 President moved to approve both the above, Secretary seconded.  Approved
TREASURER:   Treasurer reports no big updates.  Largest expense for the year remains pool and court renovations.  At the end of April there was $98K in the bank and Accounts Receivable stand at $22K.
The President took this opportunity to inform those present that the Insurance policies have been renewed for the coming year.  As expected, the General and D&O Liability policy increased from $10,290 to $11,821, and the property insurance increased from $2,700 to $2844.
SECRETARY: The Secretary updated those present on the Annual Meeting Notification Project.  She confirmed that the postcards to owners with only mailing addresses had been printed and mailed per the vendor USIO probably Wednesday.  The names and addresses had been previously updated using a listing of CLFPOA owners obtained from Comal County.  The next step to notify owners of the Annual Meeting is sending notification emails to those owners that have provided them to the POA and given permission for their use.
The President added that the updating of our Owner List compared to Comal County list resulted in about 20 -30 deed transfers that we were unaware of.  The Treasurer will be adding the new owners and invoicing for transfer fees not paid. 
CLUBHOUSE REPORT:  Board is working on obtaining 3 bids for new AC unit.  President hopes to present options at Annual Meeting.  There are 3 rentals of the clubhouse scheduled: 1 in May and 2 in June.  A new cleaner will be needed in the future.  This meeting was held just after a heavy rain shower, and water was discovered on the north side of the building under the windows.  This has happened about 3 years ago and required a weatherproofing seal repair at the base of the rock exterior where it abuts the slab.  That will need to be addressed.
NEW BUSINESS:  
Annual Meeting:  It will be held next month (June 8, 10am).  Monica went over steps Board Members are taking to prepare.  Treasurer will be working on the budget.  Secretary will complete Notifications (postcard & emails) and will prepare Annual Letter. Nominee profiles will be needed.  President will set up Online Voting on the webpage to begin June 1.  Openings to be filled include Clubhouse Director and Architectural Control Committee (up to 3 positions on ACC – can’t be related to Board Member).   70 copies of all document will need to be printed.  
OLD BUSINESS: 
SPRING CLEANUP:  The event was canceled due to weather.  The dumpster was already in place however, and was so full a second one had to be brought in.  We will try to reschedule when weather allows.  Painting of pool building trim still needs to be done.  Supplies have already been purchased.  
POOL SIGNS: They were ordered yesterday and will be ready within 5 days.
OPEN MEMBER FORUM:  
PICKLEBALL NET:   Owners reported on Facebook that the pole and crank for the Net had been significantly damaged.  The President has been working with the contractor that installed.  The POA is buying a new set (pole/crank) for $460, and the contractor is installing the new set for free and will attempt repair of the old set.  It is possible the crank was used to damage the pole.  He advised that the crank should not be kept on the court, and the POA should have been made aware of this.  In future, the cranks (old and new) will be kept at the clubhouse.   The Board would like to install cameras and signs advising of camera surveillance and will research costs to present at a future meeting.  
FEE INCREASE:  Members discussed increasing transfer fees and Resale Certificates fees that are paid when properties change ownership.  It is believed that our fees are set below other neighborhoods in our area.  This would involve changing our Management Certificate.   This will be investigated.
DUES INCREASE:  Due to inflation, the Treasurer will look at the need for dues increase to cover expenses as she is preparing the budget for next year.
ADJOURNED:  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm.
